

Environnement et Changement climatique Canada

Environmental Protection Operations Directorate Prairie & Northern Region 5019 52nd Street, 4th Floor P.O. Box 2310 Yellowknife, NT X1A 2P7

ECCC File: 5300 000 048/003 MVEIRB File: EA1617-01

July 18, 2018

via email to: stoogood@reviewboard.ca

Simon Toogood Environmental Assessment Officer Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review Board 200 Scotia Centre Box 938, 5102-50th Ave Yellowknife, NT X1A 2N7

Dear Mr. Toogood:

RE: EA1617-01 – Government of the Northwest Territories, Department of Infrastructure – Tłicho All Season Road – Comments on Consult to Modify Proposed Measure Changes

As a party to Environmental Assessment (EA) EA1617-01 Government of the Northwest Territories, Department of Infrastructure proposed Tłįchǫ All Season Road, Environment and Climate Change Canada (ECCC) is pleased to respond to the Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review Board (MVEIRB) request for comments on the proposed measure changes by the Responsible Ministers and the Tłįchǫ Government as part of the consult to modify process.

ECCC summarized an extensive review of the proposed changes to measures 6-1, 6-2 and 6-3 in a letter written to CIRNAC [dated June 15, 2018]. This letter was shared with MVEIRB and other parties to the EA on June 28, 2018 and is posted on the online registry. At this time ECCC has no further comments on the modifications proposed by the Responsible Ministers and the Tłįchǫ Government, but will continue to participate fully in the EA process.

Should you require further information, please contact Bradley Summerfield at (867) 669-4707 or Bradley.Summerfield@canada.ca.

Sincerely,

Susanne Forbrich Regional Director

